
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses political landscape developments, government aid
to implement its governmental program with Iraqi President

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received His Excellency, Dr. Abdul

Latif Jamal Rashid, the President of the Republic of Iraq, and engaged in discussions on the

evolving political landscape in Iraq and the broader region, emphasizing the government's

support for the implementation of its governance and service program. 

Both sides affirmed the importance of preserving the achieved stability at political, social,

and security levels. Additionally, highlights the opportunity presented by the current phase to

address some lingering issues comprehensively.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem and His Excellency emphasized the imperative of putting an end to the war in

Gaza. His Eminence asserted that halting the war is crucial for maintaining regional stability

and preventing further escalations. Furthermore, His Eminence cautioned the international

community against a policy of silence regarding the Gaza crisis, as the ongoing events could

have detrimental consequences for everyone's interests.


